

Golden Feather Union Elementary School District 2771 Pentz Road - Oroville, CA 95965 - 530.533.3467 www.gfusd.org - www.facebook.com/ConcowSchool - jpeete@gfusd.org

8/4/21

Dear Golden Feather families:

As we prepare to return from the summer break, we are excited to welcome students back on Tuesday, August 17, 2021. We are now providing morning supervision that starts at 7:15 am, and families may sign up for our after school program that ends at 6:00 pm.

Come meet our teachers, see the classroom, and enjoy our BBQ Back-to-School Night event on Monday, August 16th, from 5-7:00 pm at the Spring Valley campus.

GFUESD is dedicated to promoting a safe, calm, and welcoming environment for our students and staff. Since October 19, 2020, Golden Feather UESD has been offering a full-day full-week in-person schedule. Parents and guardians of enrolled students have the option to enroll their child for in-person instruction or independent study for 2021-2022.

Masks/Face Coverings

At this time, masks will only be required when students are indoors. This complies with the requirements established by the Center for Disease Control and the California Department of Public Health. The district would like there to be more local control on this matter. We will monitor the situation closely and keep you informed. We know the requirements for schools can (and do) change and if the guidance changes, so will GFUESD.

We are realistic. There will be times when students take mask breaks throughout the day. The Golden Feather Union Elementary School District will continue to deploy COVID-19 prevention measures and encourage everyone to continue to take public health precautions.

Transportation

The district will transport students to school. We will have three centrally located collection points where district vans will collect students. The transportation department will be calling you at home before school starts to confirm the closest collection point to your home and the morning pick-up time.

The district would like to offer more transportation services to families including an afternoon drop-off. This has not been possible due to a national and local labor shortage. We have open positions for vehicle/bus drivers without applicants. If you know of anyone that has a good driving record and has an interest in transporting students, please refer them to edjoin.org to apply or call the school.

Independent Study

Parents and guardians have the right to request a pupil-parent-educator conference to ask questions before making the decision about enrollment or disenrollment in the various options for learning. The conference may be conducted by telephone, videoconference, or inperson. If you wish to request a conference for your pupil, please contact us at 530.533.3467 or e-mail our school secretary - Lynnette Mack - Imack@gfusd.org. If you are considering independent study, please let us know by 3:00 pm on August 9, 2021, so that we can plan for the new school year.

Procedures for Enrolling, Disenrolling, and Reenrolling in Independent Study

To enroll in independent study for the 2021-2022 school year, there must be an agreement in place for each pupil. The agreement must be signed by the pupil's parent, legal guardian, or caregiver. For students with exceptional needs, the pupil's individualized education program (IEP) must specifically provide for independent study before the pupil can begin participating.

If you wish to have your pupil return to in-person instruction during the school year, you may provide notice to the contact information provided below, and your pupil will be returned to in-person instruction no later than five instructional days after we receive the notice.

Students may reenroll in independent study at any time during the 2021-2022 school year by providing notice as provided below.

Instructional Time that a Pupil Will Have Access to as Part of Independent Study

For transitional kindergarten through 3rd grade, there will be a plan to provide students opportunities for daily synchronous instruction.

For grades 4 through 8, there will be a plan to provide opportunities for both daily live interaction and at least weekly synchronous instruction.

Live interaction means interaction between the pupil and the teacher, aide or other personnel and may include peers; this interaction may be in person, by internet or phone.

Synchronous instruction means classroom-style instruction, or small group, or one-on-one instruction delivered in person or by internet or phone and involving two-way communication between the pupil and teacher.

If you are interested in independent study for your pupil or pupils, or wish to schedule a conference with staff, please contact us at the phone number or e-mail address below:

Lynnette Mack – School Secretary 530.533.3467 lmack@gfusd.org

We are all looking forward to serving you and your children. Please note that the first day of school is an Early Tuesday with a 2:00 pm dismissal. Hope to see you at our BBQ Back-to-School Night event from 5-7:00 pm on Monday, August 16th!

Sincerely,

Mr. Josh Peete

Superintendent – Golden Feather Union Elementary School District

Principal – Concow School at Spring Valley